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Pottawattamie County Sheriff’s Office 

Jeff Danker, the Pottawattamie County Sheriff was the 

speaker at the Treynor Optimist Club on April 2.  In his time 

at the Sheriff’s department the number of deputies has 

grown from 33 to 55.  

The total number of 

employees in the 

Sheriff’s department 

is around 200.    

The sheriff’s 

department is 

divided into five 

areas:  Civil, Jail, 

Road, 911 Center, 

and Security.   

The Civil area 

includes the serving 

of legal orders.  

They served 12,817 

last year, which was 

an increase of 26% 

over the last year.  

On Fridays they 

auction properties that have been foreclosed on, mostly by a 

bank.  

Some jobs the Sheriffs do are mandated by the state.  

Monitoring all registered sex offenders is such a job.   It is a 

full time job keeping track of current addresses, and 

employment of each offender.  If they are not in compliance 

a warrant is ordered.  Steven Maguire has that job for 

Pottawattamie County. 

The right to carry a firearm has increased 41% this year.  In 

Pottawattamie county to get a permit you must have a valid 

address in the county.  You must complete a Deadly Force 

class that can be taken at Bass Pro Shop.  Cost is $50 for a 

five-year permit.   

The jail has 288 beds.  The Federal Government has 

contracted the use of 75 beds for 20 years.  They are using 

only 5 – 10 beds at the current time.  Getting prisoners 

placed in the correct area of the jail is very important.  Low 

and medium risk prisoners are housed in a Pod setting of 

about 40 for one Officer in that area.  High risk prisoners 

spend 23 hours a day in their cells and are monitored from a 

distance.   

Most jails last about 20 years.  Ours opened in October of 

1999.  Sheriff Danker has talked to the County Board of 

Supervisors about the need of expanding the current facility 

in the next few years.   

Good News and Prison Ministries was praised for all the 

good did does for families in the Council Bluffs area.     

Shop with a Sheriff helped 45 youth this year.   

The Council Bluffs Police Department does not include any 

jail area.   

Jeff Danker is running for reelection in November in an 

uncontested race.   

Meeting Minutes 

On April 2nd, 2016 President John Klein opened the meeting 

with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Dee Guttau gave the opening 

prayer.  Keith Denton provided humor. 

Jim and Dianne Clausen will celebrate their 49th anniversary 

on April 7th. 

Marsha Underwood won the 50/50 drawing and Bill 

Vorthmann won the attendance drawing.   

The can kennel is this Wednesday for the Boy Scouts.   

Judy Guttau reported on progress of the Optimist Breakfast. 

Gary Funkhouser gave a report on school news.  The Jazz 

band competes Tuesday morning.  Roger Jensen plans to 

retire at the end of this school year.   

John gave an update on Cardinal Core.  They are looking at 

different mentoring programs.  May have a food fight during 

Treynor days.  There will be a summer library program, with 

books from the Council Bluffs Library.   

Election of Officers was held with show of hands.  Results 

are as follows:  President Kirk Vorthmann, Vice President 

and President elect Keith Denton, Secretary is Dale 

Willenborg, and Treasure is Gary Guttau.  The board will 

remain the same.   

.

Calendar 
April 2 – Election of club officers  
April 3 - Sunday – Club breakfast fundraiser 
April 17 – Youth Appreciation at ZION – 3:00 - 5:00 p.m. 
April 20 – Arbor day tree mulching after school-early out 
June 20-24 - Swim lessons 

Birthdays 
Apr 20 – Steve Chambers 
Apr 25 – Irvin Saar 
Apr 28 - Gene Seran 

Anniversaries 
Apr 7 – Jim & Diane Clausen 

 

Dale Willenborg, Editor, 14186 230th Street, Council Bluffs, IA 51503   712-366-6815   dalewill1@juno.com 

Notes courtesy of Dee Guttau 


